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April 2008 diary
What a load of rubbish

On the land I look after I have a zero tolerance to rubbish, so since we are not able to stop people chucking stuff out of their windows I'd better give some time to picking it up myself, hadn't I? I rent my farm and we have a long drive of some three quarters of a mile to maintain, keeping it pothole-, ice- and litter free.

So what is to be found in a kilometre of hedgerow in the backwoods of North Northumberland? My blog reveals all… 

The late spring...

Lee Moor is at last hearing the dawn chorus and able to show off the migratory birds that spend the summer here. The swallows showed up on the 27th April. Our resident ornithologist also called in and was delighted to see little grebe on the pond to the west of the business units. We have tawny owl chicks and barn owl eggs - photos of chicks perhaps in next month's newsletter. I shall also let you know what the stubbles are attracting apart from the lapwings and skylarks.

Bouncing baby businesses

I am trying very hard to get a range of new business here at Lee Moor and would indeed be keen to speak to any potential tenants (you will find information from our estate agents, George F White, on the Business Park page).

I have also been in talks with Tedco to see if they might help us to run Lee Moor as a supportive space - by which I mean shared services for the tenants such as reception services, telephony, cleaning, IT and business support help. Lee Moor is the perfect next step space following on from working out of a room in your home. Many businesses in rural areas do indeed start in this way and grow to a significant size. Food businesses are of particular interest at Lee Moor and we shall be talking further with locally-focused artisan businesses in the area. For more on the new Berwich workspace that Tedco run see my blog on this topic. 

LEAF farmer training... down on the docks
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With my fellow members of LEAF I spent 28th and 29th April 2008 in the Lincoln area on a training day which included Grimsby Fish Market.

I now know a lot more about fish, sea fishing and the politics around bringing it ashore. None of this is a fisherman's tale other than in a very literal sense. I also can tell you there is something very fishy about alternative, more sustainable fish... Pollocks indeed!

Environment Agency

The Marine Bill may not have the attention of many but increasingly society wants to see 'joined up thinking' in terms of how the land, air and water of this country are looked after. The flooding of the 'summer' - in inverted commas - of 2007 showed that most houses and businesses were flooded by blocked drains not overflowing rivers! See the Pitt report for the recommendations on what actions the Government may have to take - through its various agencies.

Bong...

While litter picking we found some strange things, including a coat, parts of cars, etc. but somehow the strangest was a yoghurt pot with its fruits of the forest - thrown in a hedge. It was a fruit corner one with the fruit still airtight in the corner of the pot - matching yoghurt having been eaten. Weird... Apple cores are okay - anything else will make me cross!

Ian E Brown
[image: image4.jpg]



The LEAF training day (see above) included a visit to Doddington Hall - whose farm shop is heated with biomass wood
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